NEW MEXICO SCHOOL FOR THE VISUALLY HANDICAPPED

BOARD OF REGENTS REGULAR MEETING

7 NOVEMBER 2003
NMSVH EARLY CHILDHOOD PROGRAMS
ALBUQUERQUE, NM

I.
Call to Order, 9:00 a.m., Friday, November 7, 2003
The regularly scheduled meeting was called to order by President Dave Baland at 9:00 a.m., Friday, November 7, 2003.  Board members present were: Dave Baland, Katherine Ingold, Alicia McAninch, James Miyagishima, and Brian Quintana.  Staff members participating were: Superintendent Dianna Jennings, Retha Coburn, Director of Business & Finance, Dr. Kenalea Johnson, Director of Outreach, Linda Lyle, Director of Early Childhood Programs, Veronica Gallegos, Human Resources Coordinator, and Carolyn Vick, Student Services Manager.  John Williams, Executive Assistant, was recorder.

II.
Pledge of Allegiance
James Miyagishima led the audience in the pledge of allegiance to the Flag of the United States of America.

III.
Introduction of Guests
There were no guests present.
IV.
Announcements – Comments

Katherine Ingold – Stated that she is delighted to be at the Early Childhood Programs site again for this meeting.  Thanked Linda Lyle and the ECP staff for their hospitality.  Stated that she attended the FACTS dinner and our students represented NMSVH well.  She stated that the White Cane Luncheon was an exciting event and she regrets that some members of the Board were unable to attend due to other business.
Brian Quintana – Wished everyone a good morning.  Stated that he was unable to attend the White Cane Luncheon on the main campus but was able to attend the White Cane Dinner in Albuquerque.  It was an enjoyable event with good attendance.  He stated that he was invited to sit as a panelist during the See It My Way workshop that was hosted by NMSVH in October.  It was an interesting experience.  Stated that she was happy to see the feedback from the See It My Way workshop participants that was included in this meeting’s information packet.  
Dave Baland – Welcomed everyone to the meeting.  Thanked everyone for their willingness to move this meeting to Albuquerque on short notice due to pressing business with the Commission on Higher Education.  Stated that he missed the White Cane Luncheon on the main campus due to out of state business.  He thanked the members of the Board who have been able to attend events and functions.  
Alicia McAninch – Wished everyone a good morning.  Thanked Superintendent Jennings and the Board of Regents for allowing her to attend the American Foundation for the Blind Textbook and Instructional Materials Solution Forum in Louisville, Kentucky.  She stated that it was the eighth solution forum and was held in conjunction with the Annual Meeting of the Ex-Officio Trustees of the American Printing House for the Blind.  She stated that during the solution forum she received updates on the efforts of the over forty (40) partners that are working to keep the Instructional Materials Accessibility Act (IMAA) language in the reauthorization of the IDEA legislation.  Right now only the U.S. Senate version includes the necessary language to assure that textbooks and instructional materials be on time and in the media needed by our students.  She stated that there are over 93,000 students in this country that are blind and visually impaired that rely on textbooks and instructional materials to be provided to them in a timely manner.  She stated that she had the opportunity to tour the American Printing House for the Blind while she was in Kentucky.  She stated that it has been a long time since she has toured APH and was amazed at the great strides made by APH in the development of products for blind and low vision individuals from birth to the elderly.  She stated that APH continues to do some great research in each of their departments to ensure that their products are developed and keeping up with changes in the vision field.  She stated that the annual meeting of the APH Ex-Officio Trustees is a great place to meet and talk with other vision professionals.  She congratulated Superintendent Jennings for her attendance and participation in these annual meetings.  
James Miyagishima – Wished everyone a good morning.  Stated that he is happy to be attending this meeting at the ECP site.  Stated that he also attended the White Cane Luncheon on the main campus and enjoyed the event and the programs that were provided.  The luncheon was excellent and the students and staff who hosted the event represented NMSVH well.  
V. Input

A. Public Input.

There were no members of the public present for input.
B. Parent Input.  

There were no parents present for input.
VI.
Board Activities

A. Agenda.  

President Baland asked if there were any revisions to, or questions concerning the Board agenda.  There were no changes to the agenda.
UPON A MOTION by Alicia McAninch, seconded by James Miyagishima, the Board moved to approve the agenda as presented.  (carried unanimously)  

B.
Minutes, Regular Meeting of October 2, 2003.  

President Baland asked if there were any corrections to the presented minutes.  There were no corrections to the presented minutes.  
UPON A MOTION by President Baland, seconded by Alicia McAninch, the Board moved to approve the minutes of the Regular Meeting of October 2, 2003 as presented.  (carried unanimously)

C.
Superintendent’s Report.  

Superintendent Jennings stated that in addition to what is contained in her Superintendent’s Report she would like to share with the Board an invitation, from the NM State Land Office, to attend a joint meeting between the State Land Office Advisory Board and Beneficiaries on December 9, 2003 in Santa Fe.  She stated that she will not be able to attend as she will be returning from the Getting in Touch With Literacy Conference and then meeting with representatives from the U.S. State Department of Justice.  She stated that she has written a letter to Commissioner Patrick Lyons expressing that she will not be able to attend.  She stated that she is hopeful that a member of the Board of Regents will be able to attend this event.  She stated that she has asked Commissioner Lyons for his advice on how NMSVH could seek equal Building Renewal and Replacement (BR&R) funding.  Commissioner Lyons stated that he will contact the Department of Finance & Administration (DFA) and the Legislative Finance Committee (LFC) to see if he can speak on behalf of NMSVH and recommend that we get equal BR&R funding.  She stated that the NM State Land Office has been pursuing a land swap between NMSVH and the Albuquerque Public Schools (APS) to secure a piece of property in Albuquerque for relocation of the ECP.  Unfortunately APS is not willing to exchange land with NMSVH, so Commissioner Lyons is investigating a swap with the City of Albuquerque.  The NM State Land Office is committed to assisting us in our efforts to find an appropriate site for the ECP.  She stated that approximately one week ago Doug Boone provided Orientation & Mobility training on the main campus.  This is the third time that his training has been utilized for our staff.  This past training involved six staff who work with students.  We had staff from the ECP, Outreach, and main campus participate.  Linda Lyle stated that the Orientation & Mobility training provided by Doug Boone has already had a significant impact at the ECP.  She thanked the Board for making the training possible.  She stated that she had a conversation with Barbara Cheetles, NFB Future Reflections.  Ms. Cheetles indicated that she has taken an article on our Orientation & Mobility Policy that we submitted for publication in the How’s Now quarterly COSB periodical and has published it in the upcoming issue of Future Reflections.  Superintendent Jennings stated that she will ensure that all members of the Board are given a copy of that Future Reflections issue when it arrives.  Alicia McAninch stated that she recently heard a very positive and interesting comment from one of the NMSVH main campus staff who participated in the Doug Boone Orientation & Mobility training.  This staff member has been at the school for a number of years and found the training to be very beneficial and was excited that she had been chosen to participate.  Katherine Ingold asked if there is any more news on the issue regarding services provided by the Albuquerque Public Schools and their future use of our ECP services.  Superintendent Jennings stated that she is scheduled to meet with Mr. Sam Howarth, State of New Mexico Special Education Director on November 21, 2003 regarding this issue.  She does not have any current news but will report the results of her meeting to the Board during the December Board of Regents meeting.  Katherine Ingold requested an update on the Watkins Education Center Library renovation project.  Superintendent Jennings stated that the contractors have signed the necessary paperwork and should begin the project very soon.  They are currently waiting for their permits.  Retha Coburn stated that the contractors have begun some onsite planning work.  Katherine Ingold asked when the project is scheduled to be completed.  Superintendent Jennings stated that project completion is scheduled for 75 days following the signing of the contract.  She stated that she is hoping that the move from the temporary library site to the newly renovated Watkins Education Center site will be accomplished during Spring break.  Alicia McAninch asked if the Sacramento Dormitory renovation has been completed.  Superintendent Jennings stated that the bulk of the work has been completed.  The architect’s walk through inspection is scheduled for next week.  She stated that there are some minor things that still require the attention of the contractor but these are being taken care of while the students are out of the building and in class.  Katherine Ingold asked for the status of the environmental evaluation/cleanup of the Recreation Center basement area.  Superintendent Jennings stated that Requests for Proposals and quotes for professional cleanup have been mailed.  She stated that the environmental report that has been received indicates that the condition of the basement is not as bad as originally thought.  The company that did the evaluation did however recommend that the school have the basement professionally cleaned.  Superintendent Jennings stated that the Recreation Center basement is normally the site of our Halloween Carnival haunted house.  This year, due to the pending cleaning, the staff was provided very short notice that the basement would not be available for the haunted house.  She stated that she wants to publicly commend the Recreation staff who organized and setup the Halloween Carnival haunted house for their extraordinary work in relocating the haunted house to the matt room of the gymnasium.  The haunted house was excellent and was enjoyed by a large number of kids and adults in our community.  President Baland asked if there were any questions or comments regarding the Personnel Report.  There were no questions or comments.
VII.
Business and Finance.

A. Personnel Report.  

President Baland asked if there were any questions or comments regarding the Personnel Report.  There were no questions or comments.
B. Monthly Investment Report – September 2003.
Retha Coburn stated that overall September 2003 was a good month for investments.  We experienced an overall gain of $37,902.25.  She stated that Mr. Duane Hinden, NM State Investment Council has indicated that he will be retiring November 21, 2003 and has requested to meet with her and Superintendent Jennings prior to his date of retirement to discuss the NMSVH portfolio.  President Baland asked if this is an exit interview.  Retha Coburn stated that he simply asked to meet prior to his retirement.  He stated that he felt it would be a good idea to discuss NMSVH’s investments before he left his position with the State Investment Council.  President Baland asked Retha Coburn to give him a call following the meeting with Mr. Hinden so that he can be apprised of the nature of the meeting.
C. FY-04 Operating Budget/Expense Report – September 2003.
Retha Coburn presented the Cumulative Operating Budget/Expense Report for September 2003.  Page 39 of this report reflects that as of September 30, 2003 we are through 25% of our fiscal year, however we have only spent 16.52% of the total budget in the unrestricted category.  We are still well under budget.  She stated that she will be working on a revision to the budget which will be presented to the Board for review and approval on the December 2003 agenda.  President Baland asked why we are so far under budget.  Retha Coburn stated that part of the reason for being under budget is because the school year did not start until the middle of August while the fiscal year began the first of July.  Expenditures between July 1 and the beginning of school are minimal when compared to expenditures while school is in session.  Retha Coburn stated that expenditures will increase but she is confident that we are under budget and efforts will continue to remain under budget.  President Baland asked if there were any questions or comments regarding the FY-04 Operating Budget/Expense Report for September 2003.  Alicia McAninch asked if the Home Visits cost center reflected on page 30 of the presented report has to do with summer visits by staff.  Retha Coburn stated that it is the summer visits to student’s homes by staff.  Alicia McAninch complimented the staff on their work to remain within or under budget.  President Baland complimented Retha Coburn on the presented budget report and the efforts to remain under budget.  
UPON A MOTION by Katherine Ingold, seconded by Brian Quintana, the Board moved to approve the FY-04 Operating Budget/Expense Reports for September 2003 as presented.  (carried unanimously)
D. Balance Sheet, September 2003. 
Retha Coburn presented the Balance Sheet for September 2003 and stated that she would be happy to answer any questions that the Board may have. Alicia McAninch asked Dr. Kenalea Johnson to explain the line item on the Balance Sheet that reflects unused Federal Quota Funds in the amount of $39,917.26.  Specifically, has the $39,917.26 in Federal Quota Funds been used?  Dr. Kenalea Johnson stated that those funds have not been used yet this year.  She stated that the Federal Quota Funds were overspent last year.  She stated that the $39,917.26 is what is remaining for this year.  She stated that the IRC is prioritizing textbook purchases.  The reflected Federal Quota Funds will be spent down.  Alicia McAninch stated that she just wants to ensure that we spend all of the Federal Quota Funds.  Dr. Johnson stated that the IRC has in the past spent down the funds, and will spend down those funds again this year.  President Baland asked if the federal government has a problem if all of the funds are not spent down.  Dr. Johnson stated that unspent Federal Quota Funds will go back to the federal government if they are not spent down.  The Board accepted the Balance Sheet, September 2003 as presented.
VIII.
Executive Session.  9:37 a.m. to 10:36 a.m., November 7, 2003
UPON A MOTION by Katherine Ingold, seconded by Alicia McAninch, the Board moved to enter into Executive Session at 9:37 a.m., Friday, November 7, 2003, in accordance with Section 10-15-1 of the New Mexico Open Meetings Act to discuss Limited Personnel Issues, Hiring of New Certified Staff, Legal Issues, and the Audit Exit Conference.  Participating in the Executive Session will be all members of the Board of Regents, Superintendent Jennings, Retha Coburn, and Veronica Gallegos (for Hiring of New Certified Staff).  Roll call vote:  Katherine Ingold – aye, Brian Quintana – aye, President Baland – aye, Alicia McAninch – aye, James Miyagishima – aye. 

UPON A MOTION by Katherine Ingold, seconded by President Baland, the Board moved to come out of Executive Session at 10:36 p.m., Friday, November 7, 2003 where the only items discussed were Limited Personnel Issues, Hiring of New Certified Staff, Legal Issues, and the Audit Exit Conference.  Roll call vote:  Katherine Ingold – aye, Brian Quintana – aye, President Baland – aye, Alicia McAninch – aye, James Miyagishima – aye.
UPON A MOTION by Katherine Ingold, seconded by Dave Baland, the Board approved the hiring of Christopher Holdman as a Certified Instructor at an annual salary of $34,500.00.  (carried unanimously)

UPON A MOTION by Katherine Ingold, seconded by Brian Quintana, the Board moved to approve the payment of a $1,000.00 bonus to Retha Coburn, Director of Business and Finance as a token of the Board’s gratitude and appreciation for her exceptional service on the audit.  (carried unanimously)

Executive Session.  12:52 a.m. to 2:40 p.m., November 7, 2003
UPON A MOTION by Katherine Ingold, seconded by President Baland, the Board moved to 

enter into Executive Session at 12:52 a.m., Friday, November 7, 2003, in accordance with Section 10-15-1 of the New Mexico Open Meetings Act to discuss Confidential Student Information with legal counsel.  Participating in the Executive Session will be all members of the Board of Regents, Mr. Tony Ortiz, contract legal counsel, Superintendent Jennings, Veronica Gallegos, Carolyn Vick, Linda Lyle, and Dr. Kenalea Johnson.  Roll call vote:  Katherine Ingold – aye, Brian Quintana – aye, President Baland – aye, Alicia McAninch – aye, James Miyagishima – aye.

UPON A MOTION by Katherine Ingold, seconded by Brian Quintana, the Board moved to

come out of Executive Session at 2:40 p.m., Friday, November 7, 2003 where the only item discussed was Confidential Student Information with legal counsel.  Roll call vote:  Katherine Ingold – aye, Brian Quintana – aye, President Baland – aye, Alicia McAninch – aye, James Miyagishima – aye.
IX. Major Focus – Tactual Graphics.
Superintendent Jennings explained that an extensive display of tactual graphics had been prepared in support of this agenda item.  However, because of the last minute move of the meeting to Albuquerque it was felt that there would be insufficient room at the ECP for the display.  Superintendent Jennings asked that this agenda item be tabled until the December Board of Regents meeting on the main campus.  The Board concurred with the Superintendent’s recommendation to table the Tactual Graphics Major Focus until the December 2003 Board of Regents meeting.
X. Other Items.
A. CHE Preschool Expansion Funding Request.
Superintendent Jennings stated that NMSVH submitted a Capital Project Transmittal Summary Sheet to the Commission on Higher Education to request new construction funding for the ECP.  The Commission on Higher Education denied our request for funding.  As part of the process the Commission on Higher Education is allowing NMSVH the opportunity to appeal their decision at a meeting scheduled for 11:00 a.m., Friday, November 7, 2003 (today).  Superintendent Jennings stated that this appeal meeting will not involve the entire Commission on Higher Education but a selected panel from the CHE.  She stated that Retha Coburn, Linda Lyle, and herself plan to address the panel.  She is unsure that there will be room for the entire Board, or that time will allow multiple presentations.  She stated that she feels that Board involvement in this process is critical but just wanted to make sure the Board was aware of the space and time limitations that may exist.  President Baland stated that if space and time limitations are an issue he would be happy to represent the Board during the appeal meeting.  Alicia McAninch stated that if there is room she would like to attend the meeting.  Superintendent Jennings stated that the meeting place is within walking distance and that everyone could go in case there is room for the entire Board.  Superintendent Jennings and the Board discussed their strategy for the meeting with the CHE.  
The Board recessed at 10:38 a.m., November 7, 2003 to proceed to the CHE meeting.  The Board reconvened at 11:52 a.m., November 7, 2003 following their return from the CHE meeting.
B. Vehicle Purchase.

Retha Coburn stated that on October 2, 2003 the Board of Regents approved the purchase of three (3) Ford Taurus Station Wagons under the Statewide Price Agreement at a unit price of $16,345.00 for a total purchase price of $49,035.00.  In addition to that approval the Board’s October 2, 2003 motion included the stipulation that if available through the New Mexico State University bid,

at a lower price than available through the Statewide Price Agreement, the Board approves the purchase of three (3) vehicles by “piggybacking” on the NMSU bid.  

Retha Coburn stated that “piggybacking” on the NMSU bid will allow NMSVH to purchase 2004 Ford Taurus Sedans (6 ps) at a unit price of $14,053.00.  This is a per unit savings of $2,292.00 for a total savings of $6,876.00.  In addition to the per unit savings NMSVH will experience approximately $300.00 in savings by avoiding the added expense of sending three drivers to the Albuquerque area to pick up the vehicles through the State’s contract.  Due to the significant savings we will experience by “piggybacking” on the NMSU bid, Retha Coburn presented a recommendation to purchase four (4) Ford Taurus Sedans (6ps) from Vision Ford Lincoln Mercury, Alamogordo, New Mexico at a per unit cost of $14,053.00, total cost of $56,212.00.  This total purchase price is below the $60,000.00 budgeted for vehicle purchases this fiscal year.  NMSVH recently disposed of two vehicles from its fleet through the sealed bid process as approved by the Board of Regents.  The net result of the sale of these vehicles was $6,025.00.  Taking the funds acquired through the sale of these vehicles and subtracting it from the total purchase price of the four (4) Ford Taurus Sedans, NMVH will only spend $50,187.00 of its total $60,000.00 annual budget for vehicle purchases.
UPON A MOTION by President Baland, seconded by James Miyagishima, the Board moved to approve the purchase of four (4) Ford Taurus Sedans (6 ps) from Vision Ford Lincoln Mercury at a unit price of $14,053.00, total purchase price of $56,212.00, minus the proceeds from the sale of two (2) disposed vehicles in the amount of $6,025.00, for a net expenditure of $50,187.00.    (carried unanimously)

C. Behavioral Support Specialist Contract.


Retha Coburn presented a recommendation to contract with Mr. Rondell G. Turner to provide contracted services as a Behavioral Support Specialist for the remainder of the 2003-2004 school year at the contract amount of $22,152.00.  NMSVH does have the option to renew this contract in one-year increments, up to four years of service, upon the agreement of both parties.  On October 14, 2003, Request for Proposal (RFP) advertisements were either faxed or mailed to nine (9) potential bidders qualified to provide contracted services as a Behavioral Support Specialist.  The Request for Proposal was also advertised in the Alamogordo Daily News.  The close for receipt of proposals was Wednesday, October 29, 2003 at 2:00 p.m.  On closing, one (1) proposal was received in response to the Request for Proposal (RFP).  That proposal was submitted by Rondell G. Tuner, Ruidoso, New Mexico.  An internal evaluation of the submitted proposal was conducted on Tuesday, October 29, 2003 by Carolyn Vick, Superintendent Jennings, Retha Coburn, and Veronica Gallegos.

UPON A MOTION by Alicia McAninch, seconded by Brian Quintana, the Board moved to approve a recommendation to contract with Mr. Rondell G. Turner to provide contracted services as a Behavioral Support Specialist for the remainder of the 2003-2004 school year at the contract amount of $22,152.00.  (carried unanimously)


D.
Telephone Expense Report.
Retha Coburn presented a report on current telephone services utilized by NMSVH.  This report was prepared by Roy McCollum, NMSVH Information Systems Manager and is the result of a request made by the Board during the August 15, 2003 Regular Meeting.  She pointed out that the second page of this report contains a breakdown of telephone service fees by provider, for the main campus, ECP, and Outreach.  She stated that she would be happy to answer any questions that the Board may have, and indicated that Roy McCollum would be happy to answer any questions if the Board wished to contact him.  President Baland stated that it appears that Roy McCollum is confident that we are getting the best possible services at the best possible price.  Retha Coburn stated that Roy McCollum stays on top of the services that we receive and is always researching the fees that we pay to ensure that we are getting the best possible deal.  
E. School Name Change.  

Superintendent Jennings stated that this item is included on the agenda at the request of the Board following discussion during the October 2, 2003 Regular Meeting of the Board of Regents.  She stated that the previous Board had held extensive discussion regarding the name of the school.  The word “Handicapped” in our school name is offensive to many people and it was the consensus of the Board that we need to seek a constitutional amendment to change our school name.  After much discussion between the Board members, Superintendent Jennings, and Representative Marquardt, prospective sponsor of legislation to change our name, it was decided to pursue a change in name to “New Mexico School for the Blind and Visually Impaired”.  During the October 2, 2003 Regular Meeting of the Board of Regents discussion was held regarding this matter and it was decided that this item would be placed on the November 7, 2003 agenda for further discussion.  Following discussion during this meeting the Board was split regarding the name of the school.  While all Board Members agreed that “Handicapped” needed to be removed from the school name the Board was split between calling the school “New Mexico School for the Blind” and “New Mexico School for the Blind and Visually Impaired”.  President Baland, James Miyagishima, and Alicia McAninch prefer New Mexico School for the Blind and Visually Impaired.  Brian Quintana and Katherine Ingold prefer New Mexico School for the Blind.  The majority of the Board (3 to 2) prefer New Mexico School for the Blind and Visually Impaired.  Therefore, the motion will reflect the “New Mexico School for the Blind and Visually Impaired” with a split vote.  Superintendent Jennings informed the Board that Representative Marquardt, following the 2003 Legislative session, agreed to sponsor the name change during the 2004 Legislative session once the Board decided on the name that they wished to pursue.  Superintendent Jennings stated that she has recently sent correspondence to Representative Marquardt asking if he was still willing to sponsor this legislation during the 2004 session.  She stated that she will follow up on her correspondence to determine whether Representative Marquardt is still willing to sponsor the legislation or whether NMSVH needs to seek another legislative sponsor.
UPON A MOTION by President Baland, seconded by Alicia McAninch, the Board moved to seek a constitutional amendment to change the name of NMSVH to the New Mexico School for the Blind and Visually Impaired.  (Motion carried with a 3 to 2 majority vote, President Baland – aye, James Miyagishima – aye, Alicia McAninch – aye, Katherine Ingold – nay, Brian Quintana – nay).

F.
NM AER.

Linda Lyle presented materials that announce the upcoming Association for Education and Rehabilitation of the Blind and Visually Impaired (AER) State Conference scheduled for February 25 – 27, 2004.  She stated that this year we are fortunate that the chair for NM AER is Cece Quintana, an employee of the NMSVH Early Childhood Program.  The NM AER is preparing to present its annual conference.  In its continuing quest to access the most current and up to date information NM AER is inviting a number of experts in the field from out of state.  The theme of this year’s conference “Moving Up” will focus not only on the aspects of physical movement, but also movement through life, including strategies for successful transition and vibrant living in all areas of life.  She stated that NM AER is trying to bring in speakers from out of state for this year’s state conference to look at issues that are vital to NM AER and the New Mexico educational system.  She stated that the agenda for this year’s conference will consist of four (4) strands that will run for two (2) days.  The strands will be presented by speakers from Los Angeles Children’s Hospital, Colorado State Department of Education, National Braille Press, and a former teacher and current advocate for the blind from Arizona.  Linda Lyle stated that this year’s NM AER conference will cost more than years past because of the quality of speakers that will be brought in from out of state.  She stated that the members of NM AER and organizers of this year’s conference will be speaking with individuals and organizations in an effort to raise funds to support the conference.  She asked that if any member of the Board has organizations that they belong to, or people that they feel may be interested in supporting this cause that they speak with them regarding their possible financial support of the conference.  She stated that she is working on a sponsor’s packet which will be available soon and is designed to assist in seeking financial support.  Discussion continued on the funds needed to put on this annual AER conference and the methods that are being used to raise the funds.  President Baland stated that if Linda Lyle wants to get him phone numbers of prospective contributors he would be happy to place some calls.  He suggested that we contact companies that NMSVH utilizes and spends a great deal of money with to solicit their support for NM AER.  If we can link NM AER with the NMSVH it will increase the selling point.  Alicia McAninch also suggested that we post the NM AER conference information on the website.  That will assist with linking it with NMSVH.  
XI. Information to the Board.

A.
Board Meeting Schedule.  
President Baland asked if there were any comments or questions regarding the Board Meeting Schedule.  Brian Quintana stated that the December 19 meeting will conflict with the graduation ceremonies for his college.  After discussion the Board elected to move the December meeting to December 18.  
B.
Correspondence/Newspaper Articles.

There were no questions or comments.

C.
Project Tasking.

There were no questions or comments.
D.
Student Trust Checklist/General Fund Checklist.

There were no questions or comments.
Meeting Adjourned at 2:45 p.m., Friday, November 7, 2003
(Approved 12/1803)
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